
Chippewa County Humane Association Board of Director’s Meeting

Chippewa County Courthouse in Room 119Q

October 8, 2018

The Monthly Meeting was called to order at 6:51 p.m. at the Chippewa County Courthouse. In attendance were board members: Deb Newman, Pam Gibbs, Lori Mueller, Paula Young, Deanna Raeke, Quincy Chapman, Nick Goeman, Shelter Manager Holly Morrison and Christine Myers.  No one was absent.

Members of the Public: None.

Secretary’s Report:  A motion was made to approve the secretary’s report by Quincy Chapman and seconded by Deanna Raeke.  All consented. Minutes approved.  Need to update the shelter report - Holly will send Christy  the shelter report so she can update the meeting minutes.
Treasurer’s Report: The current balance of checking is $5,344.00, the Money Market is $181,960.00 and savings is $8,863.00.   A motion was made to approve the treasurer’s report/budget by Paula Young and seconded by Quincy Chapman.  All consented. Report approved.  Lori hasn’t seen anything from the Scorch event, Holly will follow up.  We got the money from TTM for the dog walk and the Stanley contract was deposited today.  
Shelter Report:  The census for the month of August: there were 26 surrenders (5 dogs and 17 cats 3 guinea pigs and 1 gerbil), and 64 strays (9 dogs and 55 cats). We took in 5 dogs from Texas. There were 5 kittens born at the shelter. There was 1 dog euthanized for aggressive behavior, 1 cat died at the shelter, and 1 cat euthanized for health concerns. There were no cats or dogs euthanized due to space. There were 18 dog adoptions, 47 cat adoptions. There were 2 cats transferred to the Eau Claire Humane Association. There were 6 dog owner claims and 2 cat owner claims. There were 3 cats at Petsmart, 1 dog at Bob’s house for dogs, 2 dogs in foster care, and 22 cats/kittens in foster care. The total census at the end of the month was: 11 dogs, 106 cats, 3 guinea pigs, and 1 gerbil at the shelter. 
There were 12 neuters at Chippewa Vet Clinic, 2 spays at Northside Pet Hospital, 
1 spay at Kindness Animal Hospital, 4 neuters at Lake Wissota Animal Hospital, and 2 neuters at Riverview Vet all free of charge. 

-We took in 5 dogs from Texas rescues.

-Attended the TTM Family Picnic, where TTM donated $500 to Chippewa Humane.

-Senn blacktop came in and made our parking lot look great!

-Lost Dogs of Wisconsin hosted a free microchip event and gave us the donations from that event which was $278. 

-Country Inn Cares event is coming up November 10th from 6pm-10pm at the Eagles Club.

-The kitchen will be done in October.
- The mud-jacking hasn’t been done yet and hopefully it will be able to be taken care of this year.

-The stats on Facebook this month: 

~Post Reach: 100,000 people 

~Post Engagements: 38,200 people

~New Page Likes: 176 
Standing Committees Updates:

A.  Dog Walk:  October 6, 2018 - The day of walk we made $2,438 and the total was$ $6,4
B.  Paw & Purr:  April 6, 2019 Eagles Club.  Need to add to the agenda for the theme. 
C.  Packer Raffle: December 2, 2018 - Last year we sold 2515 tickets last year.  WE need to sell, sell, sell, sell……we only printed 3000 tickets.  
D.  Stuff a Truck:  The next available date at Wal-Mart is October 27th 8 -2 in Hallie.  This will not conflict with our Badger Drawing 
E.  Newsletter:  Pam would like to start collecting any updates during our monthly meetings that we would like to have put into the newsletter.  Need Dog walk pictures, Holly sent a couple stories, Deb will send her pictures of her two special needs kittens.  Lori also gave Pam a story.  Pam would like to add the TTM picnic and this might prompt other business' to be able to participate.
New Business:
A. Elections of Officers:  Deb shared with us why she wanted to continue as the President.  Pam shared why she wanted to continue as the Vice President and Christy shared why she wanted to continue as the Secretary.  The majority elected Deb to the Presidency, Pam to be Vice President and Christy to be the Secretary.
Old Business:

A.  Nothing
A motion was made to adjourn the meeting by Paula Young and Deanna Raeke seconded it.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:34 p.m. 

The next board meeting will be held on Monday, November 12, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. at the Chippewa County Courthouse in Room 119Q.

Respectfully submitted by Christine Myers, Secretary. 


